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PURPOSE 
To discuss proposals related to supplements, labeling for product safety updates, and guidance 
development, and to provide an update on FDA’s Five-Year Financial Plan for BsUFA II. 
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Supplements and Labeling for Product Safety Updates 
FDA presented their proposal on supplement categorization and review timelines and provided 
rationale for the proposed timelines. Industry asked clarifying questions about the supplement 
categories proposed by FDA. FDA responded and agreed to provide additional details and examples 
in a follow-up meeting. Industry then presented their proposals on supplement categorization, 
review timelines, and labeling for product safety updates. FDA discussed the difficulty of assessing 
the impact of changes to supplement timelines, given that biosimilar supplement review is a 
relatively new function and it is difficult to predict the volume and nature of topics that may need to 



be addressed in supplements. FDA and Industry also discussed the allocation of work for those 
assigned to labeling reviews. FDA expressed concern that in some cases, labeling reviews for 
biosimilars may be complex. FDA agreed to further research timelines and resources for future 
discussion. Industry agreed to consider FDA’s comments.  
 
Guidance Development 
Industry presented their proposals on guidance development for CMC post-approval manufacturing 
changes and interchangeability topics. Industry expressed interest in guidance development 
occurring early in BsUFA III. FDA noted interest in similar topics and agreed to assess the 
feasibility of addressing these guidance topics and timelines in BsUFA III. 
 
Update on Five-Year Financial Plan 
FDA acknowledged the BsUFA II commitment for FDA to publish an annual update to the BsUFA 
II Five-Year Financial Plan. FDA noted that the 2021 update is now public and highlighted some of 
the key takeaways in the update.  
 
The goals for the next meeting on April 6th will be to discuss best practices in application review, 
financial and staffing topics, and information technology. 
 
There were no other substantive proposals, significant controversies, or differences of opinion 
discussed at this meeting. 
 


